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PRESS RELEASE 

January 23, 2006 

The IEEE (Institute of Electrical and Electronic Engineers), the world’s largest professional technical society with over 370,000 members and the Boston Section {www.ieeeboston.org} will be commemorating the 130th anniversary of the telephone here in Boston. The highlight of this event will be the awarding of an IEEE Milestone in Electrical Engineering and Computing for the “First Transmission of Intelligible Speech Over Electric Wires.”

The first transmission of intelligible speech over electrical wire took place March 10, 1876. Inventor Alexander Graham Bell called out to his assistant Thomas Watson, "Mr. Watson, come here, I want to see you."  This landmark event took place in their attic laboratory located at 5 Exeter Place, close to where Lafayette Corporate Center is today.

On March 10, 2006, the President of the IEEE will award the IEEE Milestone Plaque for the Telephone during a program commemorating the telephone and honoring communications innovation.  The award ceremony will take place at the Verizon building, 185 Franklin Street. After welcoming remarks, there will be presentations by historians and representatives from industry. Over 250 people are expected to attend representing the personal communications industry, city officials, historic communities, educators, telecom associations, service providers, and telephone pioneers. Attendance is free but pre-registration is required by contacting IEEE Boston headquarters at 781-245-5405 or by emailing Linda Scott at l.scott@ieee.org. 
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